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STUDENT EMPLOYMENT

With Summer just around the corner council
is now accepting resumes for Summer
employment. All students that are interested
are asked to drop off a resume to the council
office or email townofreidville@nf.aibn.com
Please note that students have to be returning
to school in the fall to qualify. Any student
that is going to a post secondary institution
has to have proof of acceptance or proof that
they will be returning for another year.

YOGA CLASSES

There are now Yoga classes being offered at
the Community Hall on Tuesday and
Thursday mornings from 10:00 to 11:30
a.m.. The cost of these classes will be $25.00
per month or $5.00 per session.

HEALTH TIP

YOGA IS RECOMMENDED FOR ALL
AGE GROUPS AND THE HEALTH
BENEFITS IS UNCOMPARABLE.

Did you know that yoga can:
-decreased pulse rate
-decreased respiratory rate
-decreased blood pressure
-improves posture
-normalizes body weight
-improves sleep

-improves balance
-improves memory
-improves mood

-decreases unhealthy cholesterol

These are just a few of the health benefits!!

HALL RENTAL PRICES

As of April 12,2010, the rental prices for the
community hall will be as listed:

- Weddings/Anniversary - $200.00
- Showers - $50.00
- Birthday parties - $50.00
- Basement - $25.00

There will be a refund of $50 for weddings
and anniversaries and a $25 refund for parties
and showers if the cleaning is done to the
standards listed on a form that will be
provided to anyone who books the hall. The
bookings will now be taken at the town office
at 635-5232.

MUNICIPAL AWARENESS DAY

May 19, 2010 is Municipal Awareness Day
across Newfoundland and Labrador. This is
the day that the provincial government has
designated for everyone to realize how
important municipal government and our
volunteer councils have on us all. Did you
know?:

- Reidville councillors meet on the second

Monday of every month to give
instructions for work required in the next
month.
- Any councillor can be dismissed from
their seat if their taxes are in arrears
- Any councillor cannot speak on a

matter (or even be in the room) where he
or she is in a conflict of interest (has an
immediate family member involved).
- Council is responsible for ensuring that
you have:

* safe drinking water

* roads clear from snow

* roads graded

* garbage collection

* fire department

* street lights

*Recreational facilities available
to you ...and the list just goes on...

CANCER RELAY

The Cancer Relay for Life will be held on
September 11, 2010, from 7:00 p.m. to
7:00 a.m. at the Elwood high school.
This is a wonderful event that raises
money and awareness! All monies raised
this year will go to cancer research and
the Daffodil House. The organizers of
this event are seeking additional
volunteers and more relay teams for this
year’s event. If you are interested in
volunteering or registering a team for this
worthwhile cause please call the town
office for more information and
registration forms.

The Relay for Life is also taking orders
now for the Luminaries....for only $5.00
you can participate in the heartwarming
event of having a candle lit in memory of
a loved one or in honor of a cancer
survivor. There are order forms available
at the town office.

SPRING CLEAN UP

The spring clean up this year will have to
be put on hold due to the restriction at the
landfill site. The town is sorry for any
inconvenience this may cause residents.
Please be advised that the new site for
appliances, metals, etc. are at the salvage
yard on Route 430 formerly owed by Ken
Alexander.

WATERLINE HOOKUPS

The town of Reidville would like to
advise residents that water hookups in the
community will only be done between
April and October. This is a common
practice among municipalities to prevent
damages and the freezing of waterlines.

LOST AND FOUND

Found: Set of keys dropped off at the
town office that was found in a mailbox
at the main mailbox site.
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SPECIAL GREETINGS
Birthdays:

Date Name

May 5 Karen Bradley 48
May 11 Rita Matchim 62
May 12 Lillian Reid 66
May 16 Scott Hillyard ?
May 18 Gordon Matchim 68
May 21 Theodore Reid 74
May 22 Gerald Ford 43
May 23 Roy Pittman 45
May 28 Nina Welsh

May 29 Sharon Burden

May 30 Irene Curlew 64
June 8 Vicki Reid 34
June 8 Clarence Reid 69
June 9 Roger Barrett 66
June 11 Eric Pittman 46
June 13 Nikita Reid 24
Anniversaries:

Date Name Years
May 11 Ruby & Theodore Reid 55
May 16 Angela & Archie Butt 29
May 24 Louise & Reginald Pittman 7
June 6 Bonita & Lloyd Lush 23
June 12 Alice & Arthur Reid 51

CORRECTION: In the last newsletter, it
stated that Pauline and Clarence Reid
celebrated their “58™ Wedding Anniversary.
This should have been “48" Happy
Anniversary Pauline and Clarence!

JUNE IS RECREATION MONTH

The recreation committee has planned a lot
of events for the month of June. Some of
these events include:

-24 Hour Walk - fundraiser

-Little Tikes Ball Tournament

-Poker Tournament

-End of School Bash

-Horse Shoe & Botchy Ball Tournament
-Fifties Dance: June 19*

-Lip Sync Competition: August 21*

The dates and more information on these
events will be posted on the community
bulletin boards. So keep your eyes
open...and come out and participate in
these fun events.

WHEELCHAIR SIGNS

Carson Young would like to extend a big
thank you to the town of Reidville for
recognizing the need for the signs that
were put up recently concerning his
motorized wheelchair.

VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION

The volunteer appreciation banquet was a
great success again this year. The town of
Reidville would like to thank everyone for
coming out to this celebration. The town
of Reidville would also like to send out

sincere apologies to Ida Pinksen for the
oversight in recognition....your volunteer
hours over the years are greatly appreciated.

BINGO

The Reidville Recreation Committee along
with the Reidville Volunteer Fire
Department will be holding their prize
bingo on Tuesday, May 18, 2010.

Hope to see you there.

NOTE: At every bingo in Reidville, if you
bring an item for the Food Bank, you will
receive “one” free winner take all. Only
one free winner take all per person.

If you have a prize you would like to donate
to the monthly prize bingo, please call
Terri Lynn Curlew or Marjorie Curlew at
635-3146, or you may drop it off at the
council office.

TAX COLLECTION

As of May 10,, the town’s collection rate
for 2010 stands at 97.10%. Compared with
the same time last year, the town’s
collection rate is up from 97.08%

Council would like to sincerely thank
residents who have been diligent with the
payment of their account

To those residents in
arrears and not ~
honoring agreements, -_
please note that
further action is
being taken!

NOTE: All seniors (65 years of age or older
- or turning 65 any time during 2010) are
eligible for an additional 5% discount.

RECYCLABLES

Residents please be advised that the
recycling depot will not accept any cans,
juice boxes, or plastic bottles that have been
crushed. Please do not crush these items!

MOTHER’S DAY TEA

The 3" Annual Mother’s Day Tea that was
held on Saturday, May 8" was a huge
success. The recreation committee would
like to thank everyone who came out to
support this event and anyone who donated
sandwiches and cookies. A special thank
you to Bonnie Reid and Faye Janes who
supplied a number of the prizes that were
given out. The chairperson of the
recreation, Jackie Barrett, would also like to
send out a huge round of applause to the
recreation members who helped out at this
event.

WORKSHOP

The Humber Valley Regional Planning
Advisory Authority in conjunction with
the planning consultants, CBCL
Limited., will hold a workshop at 7pm
on June 10, 2010. Research and
consultation have taken place over the
past few months to identify land use
planning issues in the Humber Valley.
A vision and guiding principles for
future land use have emerged from this
process. The workshop on June 10,
2010 will be an opportunity for
residents to provide input to approaches
to managing future development in the
region. Workshop participants will
engage in a dialogue about the vision
for the future of the region and the
possible policies, regulations, and
investments that will be needed to get
there. Stakeholder groups and members
of the general public are encouraged to
participate in the workshop and help
shape the Humber Valley Regional
Land Use Plan. Please mark the date in
your calendars and we will send out an
update on the workshop location in the
coming weeks. Workshop information
will also be posted on the website:

+—www.ebhvregionalplanea, on the
Corner Brook-Humber Valley Regional
Plan Face book page, and via Twitter at
cbhvrplan. Newsletter 2 and the Issues
and Analysis Report will be available
on the website next week.

Queries may be directed to:

Don Downer, Independent Chair

Humber Valley Regional Planning Advisory
Authority

19-21 West Street Suite 25
Corner Brook, NL A2H 2Y6

0O 709 632 2202 or C 632 1661

LAND PLAN SURVEY

Please find a website address below
that includes a survey concerning the
public's involvement in the
development of the new Regional Land
Use Plan for the Humber Valley. The
survey asks questions on what you
know about the project and any
involvement you may have had. Thank
you very much for your participation!

http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/P
ublic_Involvement in HV_Region
al_Plan

EMERGENCY NUMBERS

1-800-261-074

Fire Alarm.........ccccoeeeevvnnnn. 635-5600
RCMP..ooovviiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiieiee, 635-2173
Ambulance.......ccooeeevviiiiies ool 635-3020
NF Power......ccoeeeeeennnnn. 1-800-474-5711
Council Office.................. 635-5232

Fax: 635-4498
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